STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE - TOWN OF SURRY

SELECTMEN

MEETING MINUTES NOVEMBER 6, 2023

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Bruce Smith and Steve Goldsmith.

Steve Goldsmith submitted the bill from Forest Designs of \$2000.00 for the Highway garage septic design. The invoice included the \$300.00 filing fee.

The selectmen were asked to have the Farm Rd. raked to even out the potholes.

U S Postal service is asking for address validation for 75 Cider Mill Road. Bruce Smith will research.

The selectmen signed payroll.

The selectmen signed and paid bills.

The selectmen signed the EFTPS payment.

Primex denied payment for Lyndon.

The Town of Surry received ck# 1222 in the amount of \$790 for Gravestone repair from Trustees from the Sweeney donation. The Town of Surry received ck# 1221 for gravestone repair from Trustees from the Marshall fund.

Bruce Smith attended the master plan meeting for the Army Corps of Engineers – New England District to understand the overall land and water management plans affects on the town of Surry.

Steve Goldsmith motioned to accept the minutes as amended . Bruce Smith seconded the motion. The selectmen accepted the minutes.

Budget 2024 request from Community Kitchen for \$264.00 in budget folder.

Fire Chief Josh Brooks requested expenditures printout for budgeting. The items for Firematic may be moved to 4902 Equipment.

Discussed warrant articles for road improvement for Lower Pond Road to ask permission to work on the road. Bruce Smith will submit Letter of Intent for Grant with explanation of previous approval.

The selectmen worked on drafting warrant for solar exemption.

Emailed Application and Guidelines for Assistance to a resident.

Signed and emailed City of Keene Hazardous Waste Agreement. Copy in Budget Folder.

Bruce Smith moved to adjourn. Steve Goldsmith seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.

The meeting adjourned at 9:15 P.M.